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2020—2021 Board of Directors, Support Staff and Committees 

     

President    Mike White   tricitycorvetteclub10@gmail.com  
Vice-President   John Berry    
Treasurer    Willa White   
Secretary    Glinda Pareso    
At-Large Board Member  Coach Burgess     
At-Large Board Member  Rod Johnstone   
At-Large Board Member  Brad Metz  

At-Large Board Member  Roger Ross  
At-Large Board Member  Bryan Serafino 
At-Large Board Member  David White   
Past President   Pat Francis    

     

NCMuseum Ambassador  Glenn Johnson  tricitycorvetteclub10@gmail.com  
Newsletter Editor   Jane Barron  
Marketing Chair   Brad Metz  
Membership Director  Cathy Long  

Webmasters    Terry Cauthen/Bryan Serafino 

 

 

Activities Committee  John Berry (temp)  tricitycorvetteclub10@gmail.com  
Sponsorship & Marketing Committee Brad Metz    
Charities Committee  Glinda Pareso    

Scholarship Lamar Committee Cathy Long 

Car Show Committee  Mike White    

The Tri-City Corvette Club (TCCC) newsletter is published monthly by volunteers and members of the TCCC.  Subscription rates are free for members.  Membership 

lists and financial data are not published.  For change of address and all other TCCC inquiries, write to: Tri-City Corvette Club, P.O. Box 636, Nederland, TX, 77627. 

TCCC is An Unincorporated Non-Profit Association, which raises money for and participates with various local children’s charities and high school college scholar-

ship programs.  Dues and donations are not tax deductible.  We strive to promote exciting, safe & fun ways to enjoy our Corvettes.  We hold business meetings on 

the first Tuesday of each month.  Our monthly business meeting usually incorporates a social time before and after the meeting.  Our socials are always fun and 

are focused on getting to know one another.  We have cookouts, day trips and weekend trips, and TCCC caravans to the National Corvette Museum in Bowling 

Green, Kentucky.  We participate in tours, holiday parades, and homecoming events at various high schools.  We also participate in various car shows.  Club dues 

are $50 per person per year and are paid annually by the June business meeting. These dues cover membership in the NCM and the cost of running the club. Club 

officers, board and committee chairpersons serve as volunteers. 
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Presidents MESSAGE 
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Mike White 

 

We would like to welcome our new charity, Outdoor Association for True Heroes, “OATH”:  The Club would like to also 
welcome our newest sponsor, Thermacon Service Company. 
 
Due to the hurricane, Orangefield Homecoming was rescheduled and did not use our Corvettes. This is the second 
time we have not done their homecoming due to hurricanes in 26 years.  
 
Thursday October 8, 2020 we were at Moore GM Silsbee for our annual Car Show Promotion. KFDM Morning Show 

featured our Corvettes and promoted the 26
th
 Annual Tri-City Corvette Show on October 10

th
 at the Holiday Inn Beau-

mont.  Thanks to all the members that showed up in the rain to promote our show. There were 14 corvettes C2 – C8. 

Thank you members.  

 
Thanks to all that came out to the Holiday Inn to help put together goodie bags for the show.  Thank you very much. 
 
Hospitality Night, Friday October 9

th
 we welcomed our out of town guests. There were about 50 people who rode out 

Hurricane Delta.  Thanks to all the members that showed up in the hurricane to welcome and serve our guests. 
 
Saturday October 10

th 
was the 26

th
 Annual Tri-City Corvette Club Show.  After Hurricane Delta, it was a beautiful sun-

shiny day. We had 65 corvettes registered for the show, which is not bad due to Covid-19 and the Hurricane. We had 
a lot of cancellations from our friends in Louisiana. Hope they did not suffer any damage. 
 
We had the Texas Military Honors Team to open the show with Show the Colors / Pledge of Allegiance. Then we had 
Joyce Hall sing the Star-Spangled Banner, and it was beautiful.  A member of the Tri-City Corvette Club, Glenn John-
son is the Club’s National Corvette Museum Ambassador and also is the Elected Chair of the Board at the National 
Corvette Museum. 
 
Glenn Johnson was given the honor of welcoming our special guests to the 26

th
 Annual Corvette Show.  Glenn intro-

duced GM Corvette Assembly Plant Manager Kai Spande and his wife Kaci, and NCM Director of Operations, Stepha-
nie Morrill and her daughter Madison with significant other Sean from Bowling Green, Kentucky and Lon and Anne 
Helton from Nashville, Tennessee.  It was great that they could attend our show. 

The October Tri-City Corvette Club monthly meeting had a 
great turnout of members and guests.  Please welcome guest 
Belinda James, a friend of Jeff Breaux and Kelly Cody. 
 
Kelly met the requirements and the club voted her in. Please 
welcome Kelly and her 1971 Stingray convertible. 
 
Shawn Bruno had a quadruple bypass, and is at home doing 
well.  
 
Cathy Long is still out with back problems and is waiting for an 
appointment in Houston. 
 
Our prayers and thoughts go out to Rickie and Cathy Knott for 
the loss of Cathy’s father, Chester Anthony Broussard Sr.  



The purpose of the Corvette Show is to recognize our charities.  The club raises funds all during the year and presents 
a check to each charity at the show.  Our charities include: 
 

Buckner Children and Family Services, Beaumont, Texas 
Humane Society of Southeast Texas  

Jefferson County Foster Care 
Lamar University Scholarship 

Outdoor Association for True Heroes, “OATH” 
Southeast Texas Food Bank 

Texas Military Team 
   

I would like to thank Coach Burgess, our Show Director for keeping everyone on time. Thanks Coach. 
Thanks to Jane Barron and Mona Berry for registration. Great job.  
John Berry had a great crew of judges this year. Thanks John. 
Thanks Rod Johnstone and Charlie Barron for parking lot duty which was well organized. 
And as usual, Ronnie Jones did a great job on taking the car photos for the plaques.  
Silent Auction made good money thanks to Pat McCulley and crew. 
A special thanks to Brad Metz for organizing a lot of the events. 
Thanks to Bobbie and Rod Johnstone for an exciting valve cover racing event.  
Thanks to all that helped in making this 26

th
 Annual Tri-City Corvette Show a success. 

 
We had no winner on the Spin the Wheel for a new Corvette from Moore GM Silsbee, but maybe next year.  
 
The Tri-City Corvette Club was approached by Kathy Chessher, Community Development Manager for the American 
Cancer Society to attend the “Pink Power Cruise” on Saturday, October 24

th
 at Lamar University Montagne Center 

parking lot. Line up starts at 8am.  They would like to have 15 Corvettes for riders of “Real Men Wear Pink for Breast 
Cancer Awareness”. You can decorate your car if you like. 
 
What makes the Tri-City Corvette Club such a success and moving forward is our members. Thank you members.  

Please support our sponsors, they keep us up and going. Thanks to Moore GM Silsbee, Bradley’s Collision Center, 

Gulf Credit Union, Thermacon Service Company, TWFG Insurance Service, Terry Cauthen, and Elite Auto Shield. 

Next Club Meeting  

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 at Sombrero Mexican Grill, 2095 U. S. 69 Access Rd., Nederland 

6pm eat & socialize 

7pm Meeting 

Thank You 

Mike White 

TCCC, President 
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Tri-City Corvette Club is a proud supporter  
 Scholarship Program 



VICE-PresideNTS COMMENTS 
 

 

 
John Berry 

 

October 2020 Issue                   Page 6 

 

Please keep up with the club emails and club Facebook on up-coming events, especially for upcoming events and club functions. 

October Birthdays:   Traci Tucker, Joey Catalano, Lynn Snowden, Ray Long, Beth Wheeler, Glenn Johnson, Kathi Richardson, 

Mike White, Joe Robles, Mona Berry, Donald Mouton, Cathy Knott and Coach Burgess.   Happy Birthday to you all! 

October Anniversaries:  

Michael & Gwen Frye   Chip & Vivianne Majors 

Isaac & Irene Barbosa   John and Robin Meyer 

Dan & Glinda Pareso 

Happy Anniversary to you! 

 

John Berry, TCCC, Vice President 

All serve the club, and the club serves all 

Well our meeting at Sombrero Mexican Grill was awesome with a great turnout 

in attendance.  I would like to thank all that attended, and we covered many 

items, especially the car show. 

We had our 26th Annual Tri-City Corvette Show October 10, and I think it was a 

great success especially with Hurricane Delta hitting 60 miles away on the day 

before the show.  We still had numerous clubs travel and brave the weather 

and our hospitality night was another success.  The weather that Saturday was 

great, and we missed several of our members dealing with some hurricane 

damages and power outages.  I hope all is well.  I believe we had around 65 

registered cars and judging was fierce with such great cars. 

I would like to thank all the club members that participated in the car show and 

helped make our show another great success.  I would like to give a special 

thanks to all the car show judges that did a great job as this can be a very de-

manding job at the show.  So, thank you Deanna Courts, Glinda Pareso, Dan 

Pareso, John Decker and Charlie Barron, what a great job!  It was great to see 

the Teamwork of everyone that helped in all functions of the show, it takes all 

of us to make this work and it is really appreciated. 



 

TRI-CITY CORVETTE CLUB 26TH ANNUAL CAR SHOW 

OCTOBER 10, 2020 

 



   

  

  

 

 

2020 TRI-CITY CORVETTE CLUB  

SHOW WINNERS 

    

Class 3  Stock C3  1968 to 1982  
Class Winner Richard Nafegar   

Class Winner Don Callier   

Class Winner Patricia McCullor   

Class 4  Stock C4  1984 to 1996  
Class Winner Tom Nichols   

Class 5  Stock C5  1997 to 2004  
Class Winner John Decker   

Class Winner Mel Brown   

Class 7  Stock C6    

Class Winner Arthur Bass   

Class Winner Joey Catalono   

Class 8  Stock C6 GS 2005 to 2013  
Class Winner Robert Todd, Jr.   

Class Winner Brock Wilson   

Class Winner Jason Johnson   

Class Winner Harry Nichols   

Class 10  Stock C7  2014 to 2019  
Class Winner Dan Pareso   

Class Winner Dexter Butler   

Class Winner Robert Perez   

Class Winner John Main   

Class Winner Michael Baitup   

Class Winner Larry Jacobs   

Class Winner Michael Merideth   

Class Winner Charles LaRocca   

Class Winner Dann Young   

Class Winner James Bess   

Class Winner Allen Scott   

Class Winner Charlie Barron   

Class Winner Ellie Mendez   

Class Winner Max & Lee Dawson   

Class Winner Bernard Woods, Jr.   

Class Winner Willa White   



   

 2020 TRI-CITY CORVETTE CLUB  

SHOW WINNERS 

 

 

  

 

 

Class 11  Stock C7 Grand Sport  2014 to 2019 
Class Winner Stephen Shellberg   

Class Winner John Kupper   

Class Winner Phil & Kristina Davies   

Class Winner Jeff Thornton   

Class 12  Stock C7 Z06 & ZR1  2014 to 2019 
Class Winner Ronnie Norcross   

Class Winner Ray Long   

Class Winner John Berry   

Class Winner Kevin Hudspeth   

Class Winner Jeff Garrett   

Class Winner Ronnie Jones   

Class 13  Stock C8 2020   

Class Winner Glenn Johnson   

Class Winner Lon & Anne Helton   

Class 15  Custom C2  1963 to 1967  
Class Winner Mike White   

Class Winner Ronnie Woods   

Class 16  Custom C3  1968 to 1982  
Class Winner Al Dean   

Class Winner Kim Merideth   

Class Winner Kelly Cody   

Class 18  Custom C5  1997 to 2004  
Class Winner Sharon Troster   

Class Winner Lance Marchand   

Class 21  Custom C6 Grand Sport  2005 to 2013 
Class Winner Coach Burgess   

Class 22  Custom C6 Z06 & ZR1  2005 to 2013 
Class Winner Carolyn Elmore   

Class 23  Custom C7  2014 to 2019  
Class Winner Richard Foley   

Class Winner Karen Cauthen   

Class Winner James McMichael   

Class Winner Sean Hadley   

Class Winner Tom Carr   

Class Winner Rick Herrick   



   

 2020 TRI-CITY CORVETTE CLUB  

SHOW WINNERS 

 

 

  

 

 

Class 24  Custom C7 Grand Sport  2014 to 2019 
Class Winner Harry Hudspeth   

Class 25  Custom C7 Z06 & ZR1  2014 to 2019 
Class Winner Michelle Dollinger   

Class 27  Special Edition All Years  
Class Winner Michael Frye   

Class Winner Rod Johnstone   

Class Winner Johnnie & Edie Downs   

    

Longest Distance Lon & Anne Helton   

    

Club Participation Lone Star CC  Corpus Christi CC 

 Series CC  Big Boyz Toys CC 

 Corpus Christi CC  Capital City CC 

    

MOORE GM CHOICE 
AWARD Richard Foley   

    

Valve Cover Racing    

4th place Bobbi Johnstone   

3rd place Karen Cauthen   

2nd Place Andrea Johnson   

1st Place Richard Foley   

    

Best Decorated Valve Cover   

Andrea Johnson    

    

Best Effort    

Willa White    
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Date:  October 6, 2020     Meeting Held At:  Sombrero Mexican Grill 
 

 

  President:  Mike White 

President, Mike White opened the meeting for the Tri-City Corvette Club (TCCC) at 7:00pm.  He began the meeting with 

a moment of silence for our fallen officers, service personnel and all who served us in uniform.  He asked that we keep 

them in our prayers.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.   

 

Welcome members:  Mike shared that it is good to see everyone, and it is good to see the members that we have not 

seen for awhile due to the COVID 19.  We are glad to see everyone who is here for the meeting.   

 

Guest & New Members:  Kelly Cody has met the requirements to become a member by attending two meetings and 

events.  Kelly owns a black 1971 Stingray.  We voted Kelly in as a member of the TCCC.  

 

Sponsors:  Mike wanted to recognize our sponsors and say thank you for their support.  Please remember to bring your 

business to our sponsors, because the more business we can bring to our sponsors the longer they can support us.   

  Moore Chevrolet-Buick-GMC- Cadillac of Silsbee   TWFG Insurance Services, Terry Cauthen  

Gulf Federal Credit Union     Elite Auto Shield 

 Our newest Sponsor: Thermacon Service Company   Bradley’s Collision Center  

  (Located 255-I 10 S, Beaumont Texas, (866) 797-1535) 

   

Website:  Mike thanked Terry Cauthen for all his help with the updates on our website.     

 

Updates on Members:   Shawn Bruno had open-heart surgery, quadruple bypass and he is at home.  Shawn is doing 

well, and he has about 6 weeks of recovery to heal and start feeling better.   

Kathy Long is still out with her back, and she is waiting to see a specialist in Houston for her back pain. 

 

Board Meeting Notes:  Mike shared with the members some of the topics that were brought up at the board meeting: 

 

Donations & Charities:  For the past few years, members have brought up charities that the TCCC should contribute to.  

In 2015, the TCCC adopted the Charity Selection Criteria Guidelines and Application Form.  The  Charity & Scholarship 

Committee approved the guidelines and application, and the information was brought to the members, voted on and 

approved.  Any charity donation recommendations must meet the Charity Selection Criteria Guidelines.  They should fill 

out an Application to be presented to the Board Members for a vote and presented to the club members for approval.  

Our Current Charities:  Mike ask the board members if we wanted to provide our charities with additional funds or add 

additional charities.  After some discussion, we will keep the charity funds the same as currently approved.  The Officers 

and Board Members will look at all our charities at the beginning of next year.  We will also look at the Charity Applica-

tion Criteria and look at possibly increasing the amount of funds donated to each of the charities.   

Southeast Texas Food Bank:  A motion was made in the board meeting to provide an additional $1,000 to the Food Bank 

and present the check to them at the car show.  The motion of providing an additional $1,000 to the Food Bank was pre-

sented at this meeting and approved.  

 

 - 

Tri-City Corvette Club Meeting Minutes 
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          (Meeting Minutes continued) 
 

 

 

 Vice-President:  John Berry 

John shared that he met one of the OATH members, William Nelson from the OATH Organization and he was invited to 

go on a fishing trip with William and one of the veterans.  John shared that they catered to every need of the veteran to 

ensure he had a great experience on the fishing trip, and the veteran was encouraged to talk about anything that he was 

going through each day.   

Outdoor Association for True Hero’s “OATH”:  Glinda shared that we will be presenting OATH their check at the TCCC 

Car Show.  OATH shared that they will be using the funds for the Southeast Texas area and they have about 35 events 

planned between now and the end of the year for our veterans. 

 

Birthdays & Anniversaries: John recognized the members who have birthdays and anniversaries for the month of Octo-

ber, 2020. 

 

Car Show Judges:  John is overseeing the judging team for our car show.  He will get together with the judges the morn-

ing of the car show to go over the judging criteria sheets.  John will go over one car to provide a sample of how to judge 

each car, so everyone is on the same page while judging the cars.    
 

 

  Treasurer:  Willa White 
Willa presented the finance report for September 2020.  Willa stated we are in good financial shape for the car show.  

Glinda verified the September finance report and found them to be accurate. 

 

Willa shared that we already have 57 pre-registered for the car show.  Willa asked all members to please take the time 

and register tonight.  This will save lots of time on the day of the car show.  

 

 Secretary:  Glinda Pareso 

The minutes can be located on the website newsletter, directly under the tab for minutes.   
 

 Board Member:  Rod Johnstone 

Rod shared that the owner of Five Under in Beaumont has requested the TCCC do a Show N Shine and Truck & Treat on 

October 31, 2020, Halloween Day from 1:00 to 4:00pm.   It will be a Trunk & Treat for the kids from Boys & Girls Haven 

and we are going to check to see if Buckner’s Children Home can attend.  You can decorate your car or bring a tent to 

decorate.  Please bring plenty of candy to give out to the kids. Five Under will provide brunch for us. 

 

 Marketing Committee Report:  Brad Metz 

Brad was excited to share that The Beaumont Visitor Business Center will have someone attend our Hospitality Night 

Show, and they will meet and greet our guests.  Also on Saturday, several members of the Beaumont Visitor Center will 

attend the car show and take pictures of us and our vettes to use in next years advertisement brochure.  Plus, they have 

donated all kinds of items for the goodie bags.   

 

Rao’s Bakery & Coffee Café on Calder will be providing all the desserts for hospitality night. Michael & Kim Merideth 

volunteered to pick up the desserts from Rao’s on Friday at noon.  
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          (Meeting Minutes continued) 
 

  

Fuzzy’s Taco Shop will be providing the food for hospitality night.  TCCC will be splitting the cost of the food.  Brad asked 

for volunteers to assist with serving the food, so everyone is not touching the food.  Brad thanked those members who 

volunteered to help serve the food.  

Boss Burgers will not be able to attend since he has another commitment.   

Ktron Kitchens has a 38 ft food truck and normally serve philly cheese steak, but for the car show they are going to serve 

hamburgers, hot dogs, nachos, and breakfast burritos.  Plus, Ktron Kitchens will be donating 10% of their proceeds back 

to the TCCC.   

Tikiz Shaved Ice & Ice Cream from LA had quite a bit of damage and lost many products from Hurricane Laura, but will 

be coming to support our car show.  They will be arriving at the car show at 7:00am to set up.  You can check them out 

at tikiz.com. 

 

Donations Received:   

Lone Star Club donated $250.00 to sponsor 10 trophies for the car show. 

Elite Auto Shield provided their Grand Sport Convertible donation to TCCC. 

Brad shared that since Triangle Air sold out and we lost their sponsorship, he was able to find another sponsor.  Our 

new Sponsor is Thermacon Service Company located in Beaumont.  They will be providing an annual donation to the 

TCCC.  

Gulf Credit Union provided their annual sponsor donation to TCCC.   Gulf Credit Union also covers our trophy cost and 

provides lots of items for the goodie bags.  

  

 Board Member:   Coach Burgess 

Coach shared that it is such a pleasure to represent TCCC as the Chairperson for the Southeast Texas Food Bank.  We 

collected $174.00 last meeting and Coach presented the check to the food bank.  He wanted to thank all the members 

who donated funds to the food bank last meeting.   The food bank really appreciated the donation.   

Friday October 9, 2020 - Orangefield Homecoming:  Coach shared that we have 10 cars signed up for the Orangefield 

Homecoming Parade.  Please be on the field at 6pm.  At half time, we will ride the queens & kings and the court mem-

bers around the field in the vettes.    

 Newsletter:  Jane Barron 

Jane asked the members to please register as soon as possible so she can create all the window plaques for each of the 

cars that are pre-registered for the car show.   

 National Corvette Museum (NCM) Report:   Glenn Johnson 

Glenn recognized Mike White for the hard work he has done in preparing and ensuring the car show is a success.   

Glenn shared that quite a few members from the NCM will be joining us for our car show.  Also, the NCM will have a 

booth and sell NCM items.  Also, the Chairman of the NCM will bring the new 2021 RC8 in the new color to display at our 

car show.   
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          (Meeting Minutes continued) 

  

Upcoming Events: 

Thursday, October 8, 2020 – Car Show Promotion at MOORE GM:  

This will be held from 6:15am to 9:15am at Moore GM, 1414 Hwy 96 Bypass, Silsbee, TX 77656.  The Morning Show will 

be featuring our cars and promoting TCCC Car Show at 6:45am, 7:45am & 8:45am.   

 

Friday October 9, 2020 – Orangefield Homecoming:   

We have participated in this event for over 25 years. This year we need 11 corvettes to make the halftime lap around the 

field. Be on the field at 6pm. 

 

Saturday, October 24, 2020 – The America Cancer Society:   

Mike shared that the Cancer Society is asking if we can support them and furnish 15 cars to drive the dignitaries in the 

event. 

 

Saturday, October 31, 2020 – Five Under:   

The TCCC will  do a Show N Shine and Trunk & Treat on October 31, 2020, Halloween day from 1:00pm to 4:00pm.   

 

 
 

 

October 8, 2020 at 6:00pm:  Holiday Inn, Austin Room - Goodie Bag Night. We need volunteers to assist with putting the 

goodie bags and guest bags together. Rod & Bobbie Johnstone already have some of the baskets for our out of town 

guests.   

Friday October 9, 2020 at 10:00 am:  We need help with the set up and rope of the parking lots and to set up tents and 

tables for the car show. Please come out and help with the set up for the car show.    

Friday, October 9, 2020 from 6pm to 9pm:  Hospitality Night at the Holiday Inn Atrium is being catered by Fuzzy’s Taco.  

We have volunteers to serve the food.  The desserts will be supplied by Rao’s Bakery who will provide cookies and cup-

cakes.  Each guest will receive 2 drink tickets for Hospitality Night. 

Saturday, October 10, 2020 at 7:00 AM: We need all the members who are available to help with the final set up for the 

car show.   

 

Members Attendance: We had 45 members attend the October 6, 2020 meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 

8:30pm.  

 

Next TCCC Monthly Meeting:  Tuesday, November 10, 2020.  

Events for TCCC Annual Car Show  



 

 

 

  

    NCM Corner  
     Glenn Johnson,  
                   TCCC NCM Ambassador 
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October 2020 

Build Sheets & Window Stickers 
 

Your Corvette Collection just isn’t complete without a copy of your build sheet and a reproduction window sticker! The National 
Corvette Museum offers build sheets and window stickers for any Corvette assembled in Bowling Green since the GM Plant 
opened in 1981. 
 

Build Sheets 
There’s a lot of nifty paperwork associated with cars. Most people throw the stuff out shortly after buying their car but in some 
cases the original paperwork is still available with the car. 
The Build Sheet, often considered “the holy grail” too many folks, is a cool item to find. It is often the only means of verifying exact-
ly what options came with your particular car, and helps you determine how many Corvettes were produced exactly like yours. The 
build sheet is what goes down the line with the car when it is being assembled. It indicates to the line worker exactly what goes on 
that specific car. 
Build sheets vary in size from year to year, 8½ X 11 up to 11 X 17 and you have the option for it to be laminated. 
 
FAQ 
 

Q. Does the build sheet contain the build date? 

A. No. In 2006 the Assembly Plant quit putting dates of any type on the build sheet.  Prior to that, the date on the build 

sheet was NOT the date the car was built, but the date the order was entered for production. It has been reported that it 

took 7-10 the working days from the time the order was entered until the Corvette rolled off the production line. 

 

Q. Does the key code appear on the build sheet? 

A. No. The key codes do not appear on the build sheets due to security reasons. Key codes can only be obtained 

through an authorized dealer. 

 

Q. How can I obtain a build sheet for a Corvette built in St. Louis? 

A. We do not know. We have been told by General Motors that all records from the St. Louis Plant were destroyed in a 

fire after the Assembly Plant was re-located to Bowling Green in mid-1981. 

 

Build Sheet (Paper) – $35 Members* / $45 Non-Members 

Additional Paper Copy – $10 Members* / $12 Non-Members 

Lamination – $5 each 

 

*eMemberships are excluded 
Notice: we are missing the following build sheets for 1982 – VIN numbers 109001 thru 117800, 118201 thru 118400, 

119201 thru 119800 
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Window Sticker 
 
Also called a Monroney Label, this is the sticker that is affixed to a new car when it is delivered to the consumer. A law 

was passed by Congress in 1958 requiring all automobile manufacturers to affix a price label to all new automobiles 

showing Manufacturers Suggested Retail Prices for a vehicle and all options installed at the factory. This law was pro-

posed by Senator John Monroney, and was to begin with new 1959 models. 

 

If your car is a show car, this informational piece is a must! Some car shows such as Bloomington Gold require you to 

have a list of options on the car. What better way than a reproduction of the window sticker?  

 

If you are ordering a reproduction window sticker, you must order the build sheet at the same time. 

 

1981 – current Window Sticker/Build Sheet Combo – $75 Member* / $90 Non-Members 

Additional Copy Window Sticker – $10 Members* / $12 Non-Members 

Lamination – $5 

 

*eMemberships are excluded 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The National Corvette Museum, located in Bowling Green, KY, is a world class facility that showcases the world famous sports car called 
the Corvette. My purpose, as your NCM Ambassador, is to provide our club with a two way communication link to the NCM. My mission 
will be that of receiving and disseminating the most current and correct information from the NCM and to convey that information to our 
club. I will be acting as the Museum representative and will be promoting and soliciting support for the NCM through promotional activi-
ties and encouraging other club members to join the NCM. Finally, I will serve as the voice of our Corvette club to the NCM Communicating 
concerns, ideas and suggestions our club may have to the NCM  


